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Abell Improvement Association Newsletter


November 2014 





PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE


Dear Neighbors,


It’s been a great fall here in Abell. The Street Fair on September 21st was a huge success. The costumes in the Greek Mythology-themed parade were so amazing and creative! Our introduction of new food vendors was a big hit. And two music stages added to the entertainment for the day. We continued with the tradition of the Crab Feast (a big hit this year), and brought back the old tradition of stoop sales.


The Street Fair was possible because neighbors came together to plan, donate their artistic abilities, ask for donations, coordinate vendors, volunteer during the event, and do set-up and clean-up. It’s a huge undertaking and is made especially great because so many of our neighbors pitch in and make it happen. Many thanks to Haakon Maxwell and Joel Urbanowicz who co-chaired the fair this year. These guys did an awesome job with a gargantuan task, and deserve major kudos for their work! When you see them around the neighborhood, please give them a high five for a job well done.


See inside for more details about all the other fantastic neighbors who helped to make the fair a success.


Many thanks to Shelley Treadway for coordinating our annual chili cook-off on October 5. As always, it was a great opportunity to meet new neighbors and enjoy some great homemade chili.  


Coming up in December, we will continue the AIA tradition of Holiday Caroling on Sunday December 21. Jim Anthony will be organizing and hosting again. See inside for details. And of course, New Year’s Eve wouldn’t be the same without our New Year’s Eve Progressive Dinner. Many thanks to Didon Pachner who is organizing the NYE party once again. Stay tuned to your email and the Abell NextDoor page for details on all the houses that are hosting the different phases of the NYE party.


Also, it’s that time of year where we begin to consider who our officers will be for 2015. Every year, we rely on a nominating committee to recruit and recommend our leadership team for the coming year. If you are interested in serving on the nominating committee for our 2015 AIA officers, please contact me at bbessor@gmail.com or 410-916-1062.





I look forward to seeing you around the neighborhood in the coming months.


Best,


Bonnie Bessor


President, Abell Improvement Association











www.abellimprovement.org





Chocolate by  Jinji, Red Door Studio and Local Color Flowers. There will be live music as well. 


Local Color Flowers is located at 3100 Brentwood Avenue, Baltimore, MD, 21218. More information at: https://www. facebook.com/ makersalleybaltimore. 











Thank You Street Fair Volunteers 


The 2014 Abell Community Street Fair was a good time for all indeed.  Popular perennial features such as the ceremonial Children’s parade that kicks off the Fair - Greek mythology this year, it was Classic - and the homemade-in-Abell bake sale pleased everyone once again.  We resurrected the stoop-sale-at-the-fair tradition, added a second stage for acoustic entertainment, and for the first time we invited local professional food vendors to serve the community. We were blessed by beautiful weather, and aided by a fleet of volunteers. The following people, and surely more who we’ve somehow overlooked, were vital to making the Fair happen, either by planning it for months and months ahead of time, or by manning a booth on the day of the Fair, or (in many cases) by doing both. Thank you all.


Haakon Maxwell and 


Joel Urbanowicz


Co-Chairmen�The Street Fair Committee��Jo Ann Robinson�Jim Anthony�Yasmin Baig�Bonnie Bessor�Jon Birkholz�Rachel Bone�Maria Cimino�Nick Colten�Danielle Corcoran�Maureen Daly�Sahar Damghani�Amy Erardi�Frank Erardi�Allyson Evelyn-Gustave�Sindbad Fennimore�Isaac Finkelstein�Katie Flickinger�Linda Forlifer�Gretchen Gettes�Helen Gilmore�Jenny Harbold�Katherine Harrington�Adia Haven�Audrey Huang�Freda Kirkham�Michael Klima�Haakon Maxwell�Patrick McMahon�Tweefie Millspaugh�Carlene Moscatt�Julie Neale-Taylor�Drew Northrup�Arlene Ogurick�Patricia Owens�Brooke Paluzzi�Jackie Parker�Teresa Pfaff�Don Riddick�Susanne Riveles


Susanne's friend Irene�Andy Scott�Laura Scott�Carol Serksnis�Leroy Smith�Simone Thompson�Shelley Treadway�Robin Truiett-Theodorson�Joel Urbanowizc�Ariell Watson�Cassie Wicken�Aaron Windows


Steve Windows�Bobi Wood


Thanks also to Adam Cooke, sound engineer, and to the bands that played:


Main stage: 


DJ mills 


Timmy Bracken Complex


Super City


Hollywood Blanks


Charm City Junction


Acoustic stage:


Dierker/Branch duo


Sweet Saro


Charles Street Fiddlers


Derrick Michaels


Peter Treadway


Amber Twait


Asa Kurland and Piper Greenbaum


Raitzyk Family Band





New Abell Baby


Congratulations to Matthew and Jessica Lee Fouse on the arrival of Jolene Liberty Fouse, born on October 3. The Abell community sends a big welcome to baby Jolene!


(





Officers Contact List


Bonnie Bessor, President


412 E. 31st Street


410-916-1062


bbessor@gmail.com





Katie Flickinger, 


Vice President


3131 Abell Avenue


kflicki1@gmail.com


 


Andy Scott, Treasurer


3034 Abell Avenue


410-889-1530


�HYPERLINK "mailto:ascottpsu02@aol.com"�ascottpsu02@aol.com�





Jo Ann Robinson


Recording Secretary


3012 Abell Avenue


jooiman@msn.com





Linda Forlifer, 


Corresponding Secretary 


315 E. 33rd Street


410-243-1287 


LForlifer@gmail.com





Email list, AIA Executive Committee and General Membership meeting minutes and other info: � HYPERLINK "http://www.abellimprovement.org" ��www.abellimprovement.org�





Holiday Caroling


Sunday, December 21 5:30 p.m.


Carolers meet at Jim Anthony’s house, 


3212 Abell Avenue,


before heading out to serenade the Abell community. Bring cookies or a snack for a post-caroling party. Song books are provided.


Contact host Jim Anthony with questions: � HYPERLINK "mailto:janthony@towson.edu" ��janthony@towson.edu�, 


410-243-2269 
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A thank you to the children of Abell for coming up with the theme and all the great ideas, activities and artistic product which made the gods come alive at our street festival. The vast crew of adults and children never let a sheet of cardboard go untouched by their imagination and paint brush. Neighbors from every block on Abell added their flair to the final product. The Children’s Parade is truly a collaboration of all the amazing talent that is embedded within every house on Abell and the surrounding streets and we can all thank each other for the fabulous result which was the 2014 Greek Mythology on Abell Street Children’s Parade.


Carol Serksnis








	


- Bulletin Board -





Please send newsletter contributions to Shelley Treadway, 3026 Abell Avenue, or email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:sbtreadway@aol.com" ��sbtreadway@aol.com�.


Deadline for newsletter submissions:


January 17 	Winter Issue


March 17	Spring Issue











Trash & Recycling Schedule


TRASH 


EVERY TUESDAY 


(


RECYCLING 


EVERY THURSDAY


Trash may be put out after 


6 p.m. the night before, by 


6 a.m. the day of pick-up.


Trash must be in rigid containers with tight-fitting lids. 


Residents may be fined for trash disposal violations.


DUMPSTER DATE:


December 6


32nd Street at Abell





2014 AIA Silent Auction Donors


Many thanks to the generous donors who contributed to the 2014 Silent Auction, allowing us to raise funds for our grants program, social gatherings, newsletters, outdoor movies, meeting expenses and all the association accomplishes throughout the year. Please patronize these businesses and thank them for their community involvement!








Local Color Flowers to Host 


Makers Alley 


Makers Alley, a pop-up gift market, will take place at Local Color Flowers on December 6 from 9 a.m.-1 p.m. Vendors this year include Kinderhook Snacks, Woot by Gail, Haute Mess Kitchen, Rat Czar, Sparkle Designs, Two Back Flats, Pure � 








	





The AIA will hold its election for officers for 2015 in January. 


Anyone who is interested in running for any AIA office may submit their name for nomination to:


Shelley Treadway


sbtreadway@aol.com


410-467-0310








� New Year’s Eve Progressive Dinner


Celebrate New Year’s Eve with your Abell neighbors. Travel to four homes for four courses, beginning with appetizers and ending with champagne at midnight. Attendees should bring a dish to share at one of the courses. 


~


If you would like to attend, or can volunteer your home to host one of the four courses – 


Appetizers, Main Course, Dessert, or Champagne -


contact Didon Pachner:


 pachner@terpalum.umd.edu


Details for participants will be distributed when locations are finalized.





AIA Quarterly General Membership Meeting 


Saturday, January 24


10:30 a.m.


2015 Officers Election


29th Street Community Center 


300 East 29th Street





Welcome Home to Vonnie Gowe from her recent hospitalization. To all of her many concerned friends: she is in good spirits as she faces the challenges of Parkinson’s Disease. For the time being she is house-bound while working with physical and occupational therapists toward the goal of getting out and about safely. Visits are very much welcomed. For neighbors who would like to be of help to her and her family, there are several possibilities:


staying with Vonnie for short periods when Cassandra runs errands to run


spending time with Mikayla (Saturday morning trips to the Farmer’s Market, for example, or hanging with her at the Open Space after school)


becoming a walking companion for Vonnie when she’s ready to navigate the out of doors


helping with transportation for shopping trips; driving Mikayla to/from school and other activities


Please contact Cassandra Orem - teowolfe@verizon.net - to set up visits and/or offer assistance.








Hopkins Symphony Orchestra


The Charles Theater


Center Stage


Falkenhan’s Hardware


Greenfields Nursery


Walk the Dog


ReBcycle


Normal’s Books & Records


Herman's Discount


Eddie’s Gourmet Shoppe


Ace Hardware


Full Circle Plant Probiotic


Lynn Bricke Fitness


Mend Acupuncture


Robert McClintock


Linder Automotive


Annabel Alpers – Shiatsu


Eddies Market


Sankofa African & World Bazaar


Bazaar Curiosities & Oddities


The Bottom Drawer


The Dizz


Rocket to Venus


Parts & Labor Butchery


Carma’s Café


Niwana


Yum’s Asian Bistro


Thai Restaurnt


Pete's Grille


Donna’s Restaurant


Gertrude’s Restaurant


Delegate Mary Washington


Councilwoman Mary Pat Clarke


John Pallo


Dean Smith


Jim Anthony


Jo Ann Robinson


Susanne Riveles


Simone Thompson


Freda Kirkham


Linda Forlifer


Kathleen Flickinger














29th Street Community Center News


The 29th Street Community Center will be having their Program Showcase on December 9 from 6-8 p.m. We would love to have Abell residents join in the fun – there will be food, holiday cheer, and great performances!


Coming to the 29th Street Community Center this January: The Life Storytellers! The Life Storytellers is a community arts project which is focusing on using the art of book and paper making as a way of storytelling, healing and sharing for people who are aged 50 and up. Through the process of making life story handmade books, participants will get a chance to not only rethink and organize their life memory but also refine the meaning of their stories. The books will be shown as communication tools for sharing stories with other generations. The class is FREE and will be taught by MICA graduate student, Amber Hsieh.


If you are interested in reserving a spot in the class, and for more information about center programs, contact Hannah Gardi at hgardi@greaterhomewood.org or 443-213-0394.











